WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened to learn of the passing of retired City of Mississauga employee, Marlene Knight, on August 21, 2020;

AND WHEREAS Marlene had a long and fulfilling career at the City of Mississauga and worked as the Manager of Material Management at the City for many years before retiring;

AND WHEREAS Marlene loved travelling, gardening, physical activity and getting together with family and her wide circle of friends;

AND WHEREAS Marlene was known for her creative Hallowe'en costumes, her love of reading, her desire for continual self-improvement, her tireless volunteer work and her strong social conscience;

AND WHEREAS Marlene will be dearly missed by her family and friends;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the family of Marlene Knight.